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          Item No.  

 
WHEREAS the Town of Halton Hills is committed to doing our part to help 
mitigate further spread of the COVID-19 virus with the health and safety of Town 
staff and all members of the public remaining a top priority; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT vaccines are recognized as an effective health and safety 
control measure; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT the Town’s Health and Safety Policy (HS-068 Declared 
Health Emergency – Vaccination Policy) requires declaration of vaccination 
status from all employees, student placements, volunteers, contractors and 
temporary agency workers; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT staff who have not provided proof of double vaccination 
shall be required to attend mandatory education on the benefits of vaccines and 
have regular testing obligations to provide proof of a negative COVID-19 result 
within 72 hours prior to entering the workplace; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT staff who have provided proof of a medical exemption to 
receiving the vaccination are not required to complete the education component 
above;  
 
AND FURTHER THAT Council members are not recognized as Town employees 
and are not subject to the Health and Safety guidelines that staff must adhere to; 



 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Halton Hills extend the 
authority of the Health and Safety Policy #HS-068 as it relates to the vaccination 
policy to all members of Council as of January 1, 2022. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

___________________________ 
Mayor Rick Bonnette 


